
STANISLAUS COUNTY 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

AND NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
CROWS LANDING ROAD/GRAYSON ROAD SIGNALIZATION 

Notice is hereby given that Stanislaus County Department of Public Works has 
prepared an Initial Study (IS) of environmental effects and intends to adopt a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) addressing installation of a traffic signal at 
the Crows Landing Road/Grayson Road intersection in a partially developed area 
of unincorporated Stanislaus County. Grayson Road would be widened to 
accommodate existing and projected traffic and to provide lane transitions and 
shoulder area. 

The IS/MND has analyzed the potential environmental effects of the project as 
required by the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the CEQA 
Guidelines. On the basis of this analysis, the IS/MND finds that the project would 
not involve any significant environmental effects, provided that the mitigation 
measures described in the IS/MND are implemented. The Stanislaus County 
Department of Public Works has agreed to implement the mitigation measures. 
There are no sites enumerated under Section 65962.5 of the Government Code 
located on or near the project site. 

Copies of the IS/MND are available for public review at the front desk at the 
Stanislaus County, Department of Public Works located at 1716 Morgan Road, 
Modesto and the Stanislaus County Library reference desk located at 1500 "I" 
Street, Modesto. The IS/MND is also available online at 
http://stancounty.com/publicworks/projects.shtm. Stanislaus County will accept 
public and agency comments on the IS/MND during a 30-day review period that 
will begin on November 17, 2017 and end on December 18, 2017. Comments 
may be sent via email to Shoaib Ahrary at ahrarvs@stancounty.com or by mail to the 
address below. 

Stanislaus County 
Department of Public Works 
1716 Morgan Road 
Modesto, CA 95358 
Attn: Shoaib Ahrary 

Stanislaus County will hold a public meeting to consider adoption of the IS/MND 
in January 2018. 

Stanislaus County, Department of Public Works 

~~ 
Shoaib Ahrar Date: November 17, 2017 


